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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool & Fitness Center
Thursday March 5, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: C Mathes, K Hansen, D Way, J McNett, A Olson
Commissioners Absent:    None
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton
STUDY SESSION TOPICS
Comms Olson and McNett briefed the board on the joint City-FPFC meeting that occurred earlier that day.  Specifically:  (a) the draft Interlocal Agreement that was previously approved by the Board and signed by the ED goes before the Council on Monday evening (3/9); (b) Comm McNett and the ED met with Emily Wheeler from ARC and reviewed an initial bubble diagram she had constructed, using the design elements previously provided.  She was also apprised of the additional scenario under consideration, i.e. siting on ASD property via a land swap.  The architectural meeting was reviewed with the City, who indicated a preference for Scenario A—construction in the lower parking lot—as that would preserve a campus approach, with adjacency to the Senior Center.  It was agreed to review, design and cost all scenarios, for future discussion.  There was also a request that Emily attend an upcoming joint meeting, tentatively set for April 2; (c) no change to the time line.
An Emergency Closure Policy draft was reviewed by the Board with little additional comment.  The ED indicated that he would be attending an informational meeting with County Health in the Mayor’s office on Friday morning and would have additional information re:  potential closures.

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the at 6:00 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 19 at 5:30 p.m. at FPFC.  
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